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(Ground) Breaking News 
What a great meeting in May! More than 50 people attended and everyone  
enjoyed the food, the company and our presenters. Eileen Slane announced 
that groundbreaking for the Schroder/Vogel Park renovation is on schedule. 
The markers are staked and the orange fencing is up around the work area. The 
playground equipment that’s currently in the park will be donated to Mt. 
Calvary Lutheran Church on 56th & Leavenworth. Keep an eye on the progress 
of deconstruction and reconstruction. We’ll celebrate the completion of the 
renovation this fall. 
 
Trina Westman announced that the grant for an Aksarben Historical 
Reconnaissance Survey was approved. She brought bound copies of the survey 
for Elmwood Park (and other areas) and they raised lots of interest. Trina gave 
us an electronic copy which is posted on our Facebook page. Check it out; 
your home may be pictured in it! After the meeting, several neighbors lingered 
to share interesting stories of their homes. We’ll be publishing some of those 
stories here in the next few months.  
 
The Clean Solutions for Omaha (CSO) presentation was also excellent. 
Thanks to Ann Pedersen, Jim Tyler, and members of the project team who 
presented. All of the speakers were prepared to show how they are being good 
stewards of our money on this very costly project. They balance the demands 
of citizens (taxpayers) against the demands of the Clean Water Act. By 
partnering with the Parks Department to use existing park land (just look at 
Elmwood along 60th Street), they saved $30 million. The benefits of sanitary 
sewer separation aren’t some remote, future possibility. Every time more than 
just a little rain falls, the system overflows and dumps untreated sewage into 
our waterways – right here in our back yard along the Papio Creek.      
 
Chris Hunke, owner of Cars R Us on 50th & William Streets, spoke briefly to 
let us know that he plans to apply for Tax Increment Financing to build multi-
family dwellings on the lot by his business. He is still navigating the 
application process, but he and his wife Mindy are highly invested in the 
neighborhood; they live and work here and envision the buildings as a way to 
support them in retirement. He’ll keep us updated.  
 
Due to limited resources, we decided to not host the garden walk fundraiser 
this year. Thanks to those who volunteered to host or help. We’ll ask you 
again next year. In the meantime, just get out and walk the neighborhood and 
enjoy everyone else’s yard and garden!  

 
I’ll see you around the neighborhood!  
Avery Schwer 



your neighborhood bank      more

You may know us as the friendly, neighborhood bank. But there’s more to the 

story than that. Here, you’ll find mortgage experts to help with all of your  

purchasing, refinancing, and home equity loan needs. You’ll find experienced  

financial advisors who can provide you with the custom planning and consultation 

you need to meet any dream. Plus, you’ll find insurance experts who know how 

to save you money on anything from home, auto, and life to business and health 

insurance. Best of all, you  

can find it right here. In your 

neighborhood. What more 

could you ask for? 50th and Underwood    dundeebanking.com

EQUAL HOUSING LENDER.

Securities offered through Securities America Inc., Member FINRA/SIPC. Advisory services offered through Securities America Advisors, Inc.  

Dundee Bank dba Dundee Financial Services and the Securities America companies are unaffiliated.

NOT A DEPOSIT. NOT FDIC INSURED. NOT INSURED BY ANY GOVERNMENT AGENCY. NOT BANK GUARANTEED. MAY LOSE VALUE.



Aksarben-Elmwood Park 
Neighborhood Association 

Executive Board 
President – Avery Schwer 

402-554-2777 
V.P. – Angie Podoll 

402-699-0300 
Secretary – Tim Potter 

402-830-5694 
Treasurer – Eileen Slane 

402-553-5988 
 

Committees 
Membership Director 

Scott Swanson 
402-553-1483 

Community Service & 
Beautification 

Open 
Social Director 

Lois Ourada 
Media Director 

Mike Kresnik 
mikekresnik@gmail.com 

Communications Director 
Therese McGrath 

tmcgra@creighton.edu 
 

Newsletter 
Editor – Colleen Ciciulla 

402-556-3462 
colleenciciulla@gmail.com 

We welcome ideas and photos 
for the newsletter. Send articles, 

information and photos to 
colleenciciulla@gmail.com. 
Publisher – Ellen Shurson 

402-714-1016 
ellenshurson@gmail.com 

 

The Aksarben Elmwood Park 
Neighborhood Association 

newsletter is published monthly 
by Shurson Publishing. 

Direct all advertising inquiries  
to 402-714-1016. 

No warranties of the products or 
services printed herein are 

express or implied by either the 
Association or Shurson 

Publishing.����

(Green) Thumbs Up on the Park Cleanup 
  
Enthusiastic volunteers turned out for the Schroder/Vogel Park cleanup days 
in May. They did an amazing job of clearing dead branches and leaves and 
planting flowers in the circle, around the sign and under the fence line – just in 
time for the lovely orange fencing to be put up for the renovation.   
 
Among the many helping hands were: Scott Swanson, Eileen and Tom Slane, 
Jesi DeWitt, Terri Barna, Nikki Pitzl, Rob Kliewer, Tom Prohaska, Lois 
Ourada, Keith Fisher, Erin Sobansky, Julie Dierberger and Renee McArthur. 
Renee’s neice, Gracia, and nephew, Max also helped; they showed what fun 
families can have when volunteering together. 
  
Jesi, Erin and Nikki won the drawings for the Tracks Lounge chicken dinner. 
Thanks, Nikki, for helping prepare and plant the circle garden.  
 
We’ve gotten Facebook and face to face compliments on the park and the 
doggie stations. A special thanks to those angels who pick up after other 
people’s dogs and help keep the park nice for everyone!  
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P.O. Box 6665 
Omaha, NE 68106 
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AEPNA Business Members 
 

Anderson Industrial Engines Co. * Bailey's Landscape & Design * Broadmoor * Cars R'Us Auto Body  
*  Circle Theatre * Clooty Tree Massage * Courtyard by Marriott * Elmwood Tower * 

Godfathers Pizza/Aksarben Village * Hertz Equipment Rental * Hy-Vee * JCoco *  
Learning Headquarters * LIV Lounge * Mt. Calvary Lutheran Church & School * Noddle Companies  

* OFD Education Station #10 * Olsson Associates * Pinhook Flats * Pruitt Outdoor Power *  
Sandra Turner Real Estate * Security National Bank/Aksarben Village * Shurson Publishing *  

Spruce Interiors & Gifts * St. Mathew Lutheran Church * Tasty Pastry * Tracks *  
UNO College of Business * UNO Community Relations * Village Canvas and Cabernet��




